
Bramshill Parish Council 
Minutes of a Meeting held at 
Bramshill Church, Bramshill 

on Tuesday 14h May 2019 6.30pm 
 
 

19/11 Present:  SA, GS, NS, JG, MS and four parishioners  
 

19/12 Apologies:   Cllrs Tim Southern, Geoffrey Hamilton Fairley, David Simpson and Anne 
Crampton 
 

19/13 Delivery of acceptance of office by councillors:  Declaration forms were signed by 
all members of the council present and witnessed by the clerk. 

19/14 Minutes of the Parish Council Meetings held on 26th March 2019 already approved 
were signed by SA.   

 
19/15 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Finance:  
GS presented the income and expenditure statement for May 2019 together with the 
year-end Budget figures, she confirmed that the requested sum of £2000.00 precept had 
been credited to the account.  
Cheques to authorise: 

1) Glynis Spencer: - £320 for Parish Council duties January - March 2019 
2)  H.A.L.C: - £180.00 Affiliation fees. 

The balance of the bank after outstanding amounts had been presented stands at 
£3907.93 including the grant balance of £400.00 
GS advised that the 2018/2019 accounts were prepared for inspection by the Auditors 
and confirmed that the notification for the Exercise of Elector’s Rights will be displayed on 
the parish notice board on the date allocated to us of 15th June. The accounts will also be 
uploaded to the parish website and displayed on the parish notice board, she also 
confirmed that an internal audit had been carried out. GS thanked Angela Westlake who 
had carried out the internal audit. It was agreed that the accounts should be signed 
following the meeting. 
 

19/16 Access/Highways:  
Nothing to report within the parish, comments were made regarding water retention on 
road surfaces to areas adjacent to the parish. 

19/17 Environment: 
17.1 Planning Applications received 
None 
17.2 Hart DC decisions – None 

 26.3 SA mentioned a discussion with HDC planning dept regarding reclaiming expenses 
towards the appeal by City and Country, for the redevelopment of the Bramshill Mansion 
and Grounds, all costs had been paid. BPC were not eligible to claim. 
17.3 The Council had received notification of a definitive map modification order with 
changes to a footpath from Well House Lane towards the Ford. NS to reply with 
objections to HCC and WDC. 

 
19/18 
 
 

 
Crime:  There had been numerous reports of a nuisance loud motorcycle creating 
unacceptable noise levels at unsociable hours, police aware. Various fly tipping had been 
reported in Ford Lane and Plough Lane.  



 
19/19 
 
 
 

 
AOB: 
19.1 SA spoke of the disappointing turnout at the December meeting and recommended 
changes this year.  
19.2 The Chairman informed us that the maintenance of the village green would be 
carried out by councillors’ other volunteers would be welcome the matter would be 
revised in one year. NS commented that it was felt that this should be community driven. 
Mr Vasey expressed his disappointment following his contribution in the clearance and 
maintenance of the green over several years.  
 
Next Meeting:  Tuesday 1st October 7.30pm New Inn Heckfield. 
 
The meeting closed at 7.10 pm 
 
……………………………………………………………….. signed ……………………………………. date 
 
Abbreviations: 

Cllr. Shaun Allison- Chairman SA 
Cllr. Nigel Stoate NS 
Cllr. John Goodman   JG 
Cllr. Margaret Sheerman MS 
Cllr. Geoffrey Hamilton Fairley GHF 
Glynis Spencer - Parish Clerk GS 

  
  

 

  
 


